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Michelin Plans to Reconfigure Production Base in Hungary 
 

 
 
 
Michelin announced today a project to close its truck tire plant in Budapest, 

Hungary. 

In response to the adverse trends and aggressive competition in the European truck tire market, 

which remains volatile and 23% down on its historic peak in 2007, Michelin has announced its 

intention to close its truck tire production plant in Budapest. The decision reflects the fact that 

extending the facility is no longer possible, due to its location in an urban setting, and that 

improving its competitiveness would require excessive upgrading with new equipment. 

The plant’s production of tires sold under the Taurus, Riken and Kormoran brands would be 

terminated in mid-2015. As part of the information and consultation process, Michelin’s priority 

will be to offer individual support measures to each of the 512 concerned employees.  

Michelin will also meet with local authorities to discuss possibilities of reconverting the site in 

accordance with their urban development projects and intends to help develop business 

activities likely to create jobs in the region. 

The Budapest plant’s production will be mainly reallocated to the Michelin facilities in Olsztyn, 

Poland; Zalau, Romania; and Karlsruhe and Homburg, Germany. 

 

 

Michelin will retain a presence in Hungary with its facilities in Nyíregyháza, Vác 

and Tuzsér 

Michelin maintains a strong presence in Hungary and will continue to produce very high 

performance car tires at its Nyíregyháza plant, which is playing a major role in Europe in this 

segment. Michelin is also maintaining the operations of its logistics center in Vác, which serves 

countries in Central and Southern Europe, and its strategic raw materials marketing unit in 

Tuzsér.  

In addition, Michelin will continue to manage its entry-level car tire operations from Budapest, 

while maintaining all of its Hungarian sales operations. 

 

 



 

Accounting impact 

To finance the project, Michelin will book a €39 million provision for non-recurring expenses in 

its first-half 2014 accounts. 
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DISCLAIMER 
 
This press release is not an offer to purchase or a solicitation to recommend the purchase of Michelin 
shares. To obtain more detailed information on Michelin, please consult the documents filed in France 

with Autorité des Marchés Financiers, which are also available from www.michelin.com. 

This press release may contain a number of forward-looking statements. Although the Company 
believes that these statements are based on reasonable assumptions as at the time of publishing this 
document, they are by nature subject to risks and contingencies liable to translate into a difference 
between actual data and the forecasts made or inferred by these statements. 
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